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Head’s Message
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been an absolute pleasure to see so many children enjoying their learning this term.  Their enthusiasm and engagement have both been fantastic and I have really enjoyed getting to know each of the students as the term has gone on.  St Andrew’s is a very special community indeed, which I am grateful to be a part of.

Thank you for completing the parental questionnaires.   It was lovely for the school to read such positive feedback and we are already making some changes based on some of the things you told us.  

I would like to wish you and your families a very enjoyable half-term break and I look forward to working with you all again when we return.

With best wishes,

Adrian  
Gentle Reminders 

Inclement weather
Please could we ask you to ensure that your child is sent in with appropriate clothing to cope with the changes in the weather.
Sickness
As the weather changes, the multitude of viruses and bugs seem to become prominent in the school environment.  It is fine for your child to attend school if they have a cold or sore throat but please do keep them at home if they have a temperature, sickness, or diarrhea.  We have a 48 hour clear policy for both sickness and diarrhea so please do not send your child to school during this period.

All absences should be reported to the school on 01263 837927 before 8:30am please.







Key Dates:

25th October – Last Day of Term
11th November – Students Return
13th November – 7A Science Trip to Sea Life Centre, Hunstanton
15th November – 7B Science Trip to Sea Life Centre, Hunstanton
25th – 29th November – Year 11 Mock Examinations in Maths
20th November - Football Festival, FDC Bowthorpe 
13th December – Alice in Wonderland Production
20th December – Last Day of Term
7th January 2025 – Students Return
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The students in 7B have been exploring tree growth and learning how to work out how old a tree is.

Students have also been learning how animals adapt to their environment and have enjoyed doing their own research on tortoises and making a fact file using the laptops. 
‘Prince Phillip’- one of the school tortoises - was very accommodating and students found it funny as he kept banging his shell against their feet!

Paula Mayes - Science Teacher
Year 7 Science

We have been looking at how organisms develop in different conditions and both Year 7 classes completed an experiment to discover whether there is a link between moisture and growth of plants.

Students used quadrants to help learn how plants grow in different areas and places.
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We have been learning how animals adapt to their environment. 
Lily 7A " I enjoyed doing my own research on Tortoises and making a fact file using the laptops. Having the tortoise in my lesson was amazing and funny!"
Ben 7B "Prince Phillip the tortoise was funny as he kept banging his shell against our feet!" 

Music
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Peripatetic lessons are up and running for another term, with students learning keyboard, guitar and violin.  One student is getting ready for their first Associated Board exam, with another passing his Grade Three exam in trombone outside school. Congratulations to those students!
 
Students are now accessing the County Music Hub Yumu digital music resource from home and others are fitting in a little extra practical music-making as and when opportunities allow, on top of their timetabled music lessons.

At the moment in lessons, we are celebrating Black History Month by listening to a wide variety of music composed and performed by Black musicians from 1946 onwards, which is both fun and informative.

There is so much musical potential in the school: discussions are ongoing as to how we can build on this and make the most of all the talent and enthusiasm we have.  All ideas welcome!

Judith Crass – Music Teacher



image1.jpeg




image2.emf

image3.jpeg




